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Freedom of Information Request 
You asked for the following:
The number of indeterminate sentence prisoners (ISPs) removed from open conditions at HM Prison North Sea Camp for each month between January-September 2013.

Of those removed, the number…

a) that were subsequently returned to the open estate;

b) whose category D was removed by the Parole Board; and
c) who were released by the Parole Board.

Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

I can confirm that the department holds information that you have asked for, and I am pleased to provide this to you.
The data on ISPs is held within the Public Protection Unit Database (PPUD) and is based on the return of the LISP4 (Life and indeterminate sentence prisoner) form by establishments to the Offender Management and Public Protection Group (OMPPG) in NOMS.  The data required to answer your request is not routinely published and was extracted on 14 October 2013.

The LISP4 is used to inform Public Protection Casework Section (PPCS) that there has been an adverse development in an ISP’s case. The completed form constitutes part of the evidence in deciding whether a prisoner should remain suitable for open conditions following an adverse development, or whether he/she should lose category D (open conditions) status and be removed (or remain if already there) to the closed estate to complete further offending behaviour/risk reduction work. 

Usual practice sees open prisons return prisoners to closed conditions following adverse developments. However, following less serious breaches that are not considered to be related to a prisoner’s identified risks; prisoners may be allowed to remain in open conditions while their cases are considered by PPCS. 

In these cases it may be appropriate for PPCS to issue a warning letter rather than return the prisoner to closed conditions.  In other cases, where the prisoner has committed further offences and received a further sentence, PPCS may decide that the prisoner should remain in closed conditions without seeking advice from the Parole Board.

Sometimes a Generic Parole Process (GPP) review, to consider the suitability of the offender for continued detention, will already have commenced. Where this is the case, the Parole Board will need to decide whether to combine this GPP review with the advice case regarding continued suitability for open conditions referred by PPCS. 

Where the Parole Board agrees to combine a GPP review and the advice case, they will address the case for continued detention, as well as suitability for open conditions.   Where a GPP review has not yet commenced, an advice case referral will be made where the Parole Board only considers suitability for open conditions.

Based on LISP4 returns, the number of ISPs removed from HMP North Sea Camp for each month between January and September 2013 is shown in the table below.

	2013
	ISPs returned to closed conditions from HMP North Sea Camp

	January
	6

	February
	4

	March
	8

	April
	8

	May
	6

	June
	7

	July
	3

	August
	7

	September
	16

	Total
	65


Of these 65, 11 have subsequently been returned to the open estate.

For the remaining 54 prisoners; 49 cases are still ongoing; 4 have been re-approved for open conditions and are awaiting suitable allocation; and one remains unlawfully at large following his abscond from the prison.
None of the 65 have ISPs been released by the Parole Board.

